DRAFT MINUTES

Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting Minutes                       Hampton Falls Town Hall

Monday, January 25, 2020 @ 6:00 pm                                           1 Drinkwater Road

                                                                                                      Hampton Falls, NH 03844

Meeting called to order:  6:16 pm

Attendance: Lyn Stan (chair), Karen Sabatini (treasurer), Beth Forgione (secretary), Pam Fitzgerald

Not present: Phil Chura, Tuesday Orluk, Mark Lane (Selectman Representative),

Larry Smith (GWP Liason) 

Review and Approval of Minutes: 

MOTION:  To approve the minutes of the previous meeting on December 21, 2020. 

MOTION:  Beth Forgione

SECOND:  Pam Fitzgerald
Abstentions: None
Passed  

Treasurer Report:

                                                        General Ledger                    Rec Revolving Fund

Previous Balance (Oct):                         -$1,820.77


$23,027.87
New Balance (Nov):           
                   -$1,073.35


$27,025.62
Old Business: 
Governor Weare Park (GWP):
  Northeast Baseball/Mike Montville Field Maintenance Agreement Update – Mark Lane
  No update at this time. Awaiting feedback from Mark Lane.

2020 Christmas Tree Lighting – Tuesday Orluk

  No update at this time.
Ice Rink Update 2020-2021 – Grant Winnes
The ice rink has been installed and is being used whenever the temperature is cold enough. Grant Winnes moved the rink to a slightly different location than last year’s location. This new location seems to be working pretty well. He decided not to do the lighting this year because it would have required fund raising. The liner is still in good shape. Grant Winnes is monitoring its condition regularly. Signage does indicate when the rink is open, but not when it’s closed. Karen Sabatini mentioned there are volunteers who will help shovel snow if needed. Pam Fitzgerald will provide contact info for volunteers to Grant Winnes.

Grant Winnes reported a rink has been installed at the school which is in a shadier area so may be skating opportunity there as well. 

KB’s Center of Dance and Movement Recital at Town Common May 22/23 – Kara Cookinham

Kara Cookinham has submitted the permit. The plan is to go forward with this event in May.

Depot Road Waterfront Revitalization Update – Karen Sabatini

A citizen’s petition with sixty signatures was submitted to the Select Board to enhance the Depot Road Waterfront location. The Select Board has agreed to bring this petition forward as a warrant article to the deliberative session. Approval at the delibertive session will result in the warrant article being added to the March, 2021, ballot. 
Pam Fitzgerald suggested we get dimensions of the area available at the Depot waterfront area. 
Budget 2021 Fiscal Year

Select Board thanked the Commission for its successful efforts to reduce the proposed budget for 2021. 

Bylaws Review – Beth Forgione
Beth Forgione presented a proposal for an enhance version of the Parks & Rec Bylaws and Procedure. The Commission Members agreed to review and comment. Beth Forgione will update the document with any suggestions with the goal of voting for approval at the next monthly meeting  
New Business:
Goals and Programs for 2021 
No update at this time. 
Summer Camp 2021 - Stacey Bellen
Stacey Bellan would like to run the camp this summer from July 5 through July 30, but only if they receive their Covid-19 vaccinations in a timely manner beforehand. She will need to find a location (possibly the school), develop new safety protocols, determine programs that will be safe for the children and work on an online solution for sign ups. 
Art on the Common 2021 - Carol Whalen
Carol Whalen would like to tentatively schedule Saturday, June 5 (rain date June 6) for an Art on the Common event. Carol Whalen is pursuing resources to help her put the event together. If additional resources cannot be found, she may not be able to go forward with this event. 
Bandstand/Cool Wheels Concert Series 
Lyn Stan has started the process of lining up summer programs for the bandstand starting June 17 and running through August 26. 
Castleberry Fair - Terry Mullen/Lyn Stan 

Terry Mullen is proposing the following dates for the Castleberry Fairs for 2021 - May 8 and 9, July 3 and 4, September 18 and 19. A fourth may be possible on Oct 9 and 10 or Oct 16 and 17. Food and beverage at the fairs is yet to be determined. 
Other Business
MOTION:  Move to adjourn at 7:13 pm.

MOTION:  Beth Forgione

SECOND:  Pam Fitzgerald
Abstentions: None

Passed  

Prepared by: Beth Forgione                  
